
September 18, 2022 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is 
Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update: 

 We have completed our Florida Assessment of Student Thinking Progress Monitoring 
Test number 1 and makeups. We tested 95% of our students. Thank you, teachers, 
parents, and students, for making this a priority and making it happen. 

o Student scores will be available to view on the FOCUS parent portal. Our 
school district has put out a message with specifics 

 Start with Hello Week is this week September 19-23. Our Save the Promise Club 
students have put together a week filled with activities designed to increase positive 
interactions and create a safe and nurturing environment on our school campus. 
Events are posted on our school’s website 

 Senior Cap and Gown Assembly will be Wednesday 9/21 I the Auditorium from 9:30 
to 10:15 am 

o Senior Graduation Fees are $150 and cover all required materials. Students 
should pay fee first semester. Seniors do not need to pay grad fees before 
ordering cap and gown 

o Check out our senior page on our website for more information 
 PCS one to one laptop device distribution for 9th and 12th graders is complete. If your 

9th or 12th grade student has not received their device, they should see Ms. Frazier in 
our Media Center for a computer 

o Students are encouraged to bring their laptop as part of their supplies every 
day to school. Laptops will be utilized for all Progress Monitoring and the final 
spring FAST testing 

 Mid-point failure letters were sent out this week – if your student currently has a D or 
F at the midpoint of the quarter, please have them attend ELP – our extended 
learning period happens every day in our Media Center Monday through Thursday 
from 2 to 3 pm. Core Academic Teachers ready – willing and able to assist your 
student with homework, test preparation or tutoring 

 Attendance is the number one predictor of success – you defeat half your 
competition just by showing up – Please help us get your students to school every 
day on time. Our car line has never run smoother – if you are consistently late, please 
adjust your arrival time – students should be seated and ready to learn by 7:10 am – 
please adjust those I Phones and Apple Watches back 10 minutes. We appreciate it 

 PTSA will meet on Tuesday 9/27 at 6 pm in our Student Center. Please come out and 
support our school and students 

 Varsity football defeated the Dunedin Falcons staying afloat in a monsoon 24-14 last 
week for their first victory of the year! The first varsity home football game is this 
Friday vs. Seminole kickoff is 7:30 pm Tickets for this event and all Royal sporting 
events available through gofan.co – Go Royals! 



  

Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health and 
high spirits! 

See you at the Top! 

 


